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Minutes of Sept. 20, 2022 

Date Approved __Oct. 18, 2022 

Date Filed/Village Clerk___ 

 

September 20, 2022 
TUCKAHOE PLANNING BOARD  

Online due to Covid 19 

Regular Meeting – 7:30pm  

 

Present: Chairperson       Antonio Leo 

                     Commissioner            Raymond Nerenberg  

  Commissioner       Paul Wolfson 

  Commissioner            Adrienne Michel (ad hoc) 

 

Absent:      Commissioner             David Barra 

          Commissioner             Susana Carpenter  

 

Also in Attendance:  

                    Gary Gjertsen              Village Attorney  

                    Bill Williams               Building Inspector 

 

                     

 

Chairman Leo announced the evening’s agenda as follows: 

 

 

Item #1    Approval of the minutes –      July 19, 2022 

Item #2    125 Columbus Ave.                 Return  

Item #3    25 Main St.                               Adjourned 

 

 

 

Item #1    Approval of the minutes dated July 19, 2022 

Commissioner Nerenberg motioned to approve the minutes from the July 19, 2022 

Planning Board meeting, seconded by Commissioner Wolfson and carried with a 

vote of 4-0.  
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Item #2        125 Columbus Ave.                  Return 

Steve Accinelli attorney representing the applicant Paul Tavolilla stated that he spoke 

with Gary Gjertsen Village Attorney and Bill Williams Building Inspector and both 

vocalized their satisfaction with the condition the property. Mr. Tavolilla did a good job 

cleaning up the lot. The only remaining issue was the recreation fee. The amount was 

confirmed with his client prior to this meeting.  

 

Chairman Leo thanked Mr. Tavolilla for the major improvement to the lot. The Board 

and the applicant were in agreement with the recreation fee.  

 

Chairman Leo motioned to reopen the public hearing, seconded by Commissioner 

Nerenberg and carried unanimously.  

 

No Public Comments 

 

Chairman Leo motioned to close the public hearing, seconded by Commissioner 

Nerenberg and carried unanimously.  

 

Commissioner Wolfson offered the following resolution in the form of a motion:  

 

(See Attached) 

 

Commissioner Nerenberg seconded the motion and upon roll call was carried with a 

vote of 4 – 0.  

 

Steve Accinelli asked if his client can pay the recreation fee within the next 30 days. 

Gary Gjertsen agreed.  

 

Bill Williams asked the applicant to provide the linen to the Building Dept.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon 

motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned. 
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